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Last newsletter I acknowledged that we have so much to be grateful for in this island home of ours and the 

public holiday was a wonderful opportunity to explore our local area. The May Day holiday was also, yet an-

other opportunity, to acknowledge community groups that have fought for a better future for many Australi-

ans. I took decent working conditions for granted, until I travelled abroad and learned how other countries 

operate in that space. 

One experience that really opened my eyes, was a few years ago. I travelled with colleagues to the ‘Big Ap-

ple’. Whilst there, we looked at schools, seeking innovative educational ideas to bring home. America is 

such a large and accomplished country, so it was surprising to learn that in comparison, our schools were 

on par and very well-resourced. I speak generally, but it did seem security had been their big-ticket item 

within schools, for obvious reasons. However, it was wonderful to swap notes with educators, whilst we 

journeyed through their region. In doing so, we quickly noted how interested our American counterparts 

were in Australian working conditions. Long Service Leave, Sick Leave and even permanency were topics 

of interest. These were entitlements that I hadn’t given much thought to as a young employee, but this 

group of professionals were envious and helped us realise how gifted many working Australians are due to 

such initiatives.  I am sure the work of our Unions may cause discomfort for some employers, especially 

those in small business, but essentially, we have a lot to celebrate in this country thanks to the work that 

has been done over past decades. 

 

 Kim O’Shea-Hard 

One community event we look forward to partaking in very 

soon, is the National Walk Safely to School Day. This is a 

day designed to encourage the health and environmental 

benefits to walking safely around our local streets. Local 

police representatives, Staff and Year Six leaders have kind-

ly volunteered to walk students to school on Tuesday the 

16th of May. We will meet on the corner of Power and 

Crofton Street, at 8am and will provide a nice fruit treat for 

those participating in this event upon arrival back at school. 

Parents and loved ones are very welcome to join us.   Na-

tional Walk Safely to School Day is now in its 24th year and 

we thank Maree Shepherd (Road Safety Officer) and Senior 

Constable Britt Duncan for working with us to get this back 

on our calendar after a break due to COVID in past years. 

Please refer to http://www.walk.com.au/WSTSD/ for more 

information about the initiative.  A map of the route to be 

taken to school can be viewed by clicking on the adjacent 

mage. 

https://www.facebook.com/St-Patricks-Catholic-Primary-School-Bundaberg-552393574890558/
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/
http://www.walk.com.au/WSTSD/
https://saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/walk-school-2023/


APRE NEWS 

BUS FARE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 

The Non State Schools Transport Assis-

tance Scheme assists eligible families 

with the cost of traveling to school.  

 

Applications for Semester 1 2023 are 

now open online and close  on 31 May. 

 

Student travel rebate applications are 

only open in May for Semester 1 and 

October for Semester 2.  

 

Please visit Non State Schools 

Transport Assistance Scheme (NSSTAS)  

Non State Schools Transport Assistance 
Scheme (NSSTAS) 
(schooltransport.com.au) to check if you 

are eligible and ensure to get your ap-

plication in before 31 May. 

https://www.schooltransport.com.au/
https://www.schooltransport.com.au/
https://www.schooltransport.com.au/
https://www.schooltransport.com.au/
https://www.schooltransport.com.au/


FINANCE NEWS 

A reminder to all families that fees have been issued and are payable by Friday 12th May unless you have a payment plan 

in place, in which case this merely serves as a statement for your records.  

Upon receipt, please take time to review your invoice/statement and contact Finance Secretary, Brooke, if you have any 

queries or you wish to setup a payment plan. 

Please make sure to check your junk box if think you haven’t received your statement.  

It is the responsibility of all parents to pay school fees when attending Catholic schools, your contribution through school 

fees is essential to the continued operation of our school. If you are having difficulty in paying school fees, please contact 

the finance secretary to discuss alternative arrangements.  

Please see below school fee payment options that are available. Alternatively, payments can be made at the school by 

cash, cheque, EFTPOS, Mastercard or Visa Card. 

Direct Deposit  

If you wish to pay by direct transfer from your bank account to ours, please ensure you use your parent code located at the 

top right corner of your statement as a reference. Our bank account details are noted at the bottom of your parent state-

ment. 

Recurring Credit Card Billing  

If you wish to make regular recurring payments as you would normally from a bank account but prefer to use a Credit Card 

so as to gain advantages of frequent flyer points etc., it is as simple as completing a form. This form is available on the 

school website under Fees and Charges in the Menu tab, titled Direct Debit by Credit Card Form. Otherwise please contact 

St Patrick’s School Finance Secretary Brooke Bone at brooke_bone@rok.catholic.edu.au to have the form return e-mailed 

or call in to the office to have a printed copy provided. 

BPay  

BPay is the electronic bill payment service offered by Australia’s leading banks and financial institutions providing a con-

venient, fast and easy way for debtors to pay their bills anytime/anywhere through the security of your telephone or inter-

net banking. A BPay logo with the school’s biller id and account reference is on your statement, if you choose to pay this 

way. 

Parent Lounge  

Simply login to the Parent Lounge Portal, select Make a Payment tab and follow the prompts to pay by credit card. An 

amount outstanding is automatically selected but you can amend this to pay a different amount. 

Direct Debit  

If you wish to set up direct debit from your account on a periodic basis, please do not hesitate to contact Brooke Bone for 

assistance or simply download, complete and return the form titled Direct Debit by Bank Account Form available on the 

school website under Fees and Charges in the Menu tab. 

Centrepay 

Login to your Centrelink through the MyGov website to setup periodic payments. Our CRN is 555 053 656K and use your 

parent code located at the top right corner of your statement as the reference. 

mailto:brooke_bone@rok.catholic.edu.au


Sacramental  

Families  

for 2022 

 

Please click on the Facebook 
icon below to join the Parish’s 

private Facebook Group for 
up to-date information posted 

regarding the Sacramental 
program. 

 

 

TERM TWO PLANNER 

WEEK 1  Week 17th April - Friday 21st April 

Monday School returns      

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 2N 

Friday Junior Obstacle Course 9:00am-11:00am Prep - Year 2 

WEEK 2 Week 24th April - 28th April 

Monday 
Senior Cross Country 9:00am-11:00am Years 3-6 

Anzac Day Liturgy 2:00pm Year 5 

Tuesday PUBLIC HOLIDAY - ANZAC DAY 

Wednesday—Thursday  Wednesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 6L 

WEEK 3 Week 1st May - 5th May 

Monday PUBLIC HOLIDAY - LABOUR DAY 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 6M 

WEEK 4 Week 8th May - 12th May 

Monday Parish Mass 9:00am Year 6 

Tuesday-Thursday Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 6S 

Friday 
Mother's Day Liturgy 9:00am Year 2 

District Cross Country 12:00pm-2:30pm Avoca 

WEEK 5 Week 15th May - 19th May 

Monday Parish Mass 8:40am Year 4 

Tuesday-Thursday Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 1C 

WEEK 6 Week 22nd May - 26th May 

Monday Parish Mass 8:40am Year 3 

Tuesday—Wednesday Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 1M 

WEEK 7 Week 29th May - 2nd June 

Monday Parish Mass 8:40am Year 2 

Tuesday—Wednesday Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 1N 

Thursday BUNDABERG SHOW HOLIDAY 

WEEK 8 Week 5th June - 9th June 

Monday Parish Mass 8:40am Year 5 & 1 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 4C 

Friday  Music Camp All Day Year 4-6 Strings  

WEEK 9 Week 12th June - 16th June 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 4K 

WEEK 10 Week 19th June - 23rd June 

Monday Field Events Day  (Born 2011-2013 only) All Day 9:00am—1:40pm  

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 4M 

Wednesday Senior Athletics Carnival (Born 2011-2014) All Day 8:30am-2:30pm  

Friday Junior Athletics Carnival (Born 2015-2018) All Day 9:00am-12:30pm  
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